Minutes for Williamsburg Cultural Council

April 19, 2021, 6:30 PM

 

Attended by:

Sue Davis

Trish LaFreniere

Dianne Martin
Zevey Steinitz
 
Agenda:
Discussion of Reconsideration of Grant/Rites of Passage Program

One of the 2021 grant applicants, a project entitled "Rites of Passage", which was originally denied by the WCC, requested reconsideration of their proposal. A request for reconsideration first goes to the state Cultural Council. The request for reconsideration was approved by the state council.  Tonight's meeting was convened by the WCC to reconsider the grant. 

After in-depth discussion, including the considerable merits of the program, as well as weighing the stated council priorities, the WCC decided to offer the program a grant, although of an amount substantially scaled down from the amount requested, given the constraints of the WCC's budget.  There was also discussion of the feedback from the state council to improve the clarity of our reasoning to denied applications, and to clearly tie the reason for denial to the our stated priorities for funding. The WCC plans to address this with further discussion with the state coordinator, as well as by clarifying our priorities and revising how we write denial letters to applicants.

Plan:

Draft letter to "Rites of Passage" stating approved grant; discuss letter with coordinator of state Cultural Council before submitting letter to the applicant.

During the coming year, clarify WCC priorities in deciding on grants, and work to clarify our communication with denied grantees in future grant cycles.

Next meeting: Friday April 30, 10am to discuss further projects for this year.

